
Maysville Board of Aldermen 

February 19, 2025 

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, February 19, 2025, at 

6:00 p.m. in open session pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021. 

Mayor Ronnie Pear! called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with the following board members 

present: Amy Justus, Larry Zieber, Peggy Harwood and Clint Sollars. 

Also present were: Jennifer Justus, Michele Alwood, Jeff Tucker and Pat Fisher Johnson. 

Mayor Pearl opened the meeting with the pledge and Alderman Zieber said the prayer. 

Alderman Sollars made a motion to approve the consent agenda, minutes of the January 22 & 30, 

2025 meeting and the following checks: Water ck# 6825-6844, Wastewater ck# 3461-3472, 

Street ck# 4397-4409, General ck# 21926-21945, SW # 1619 and Payroll ck# 10748-10781. 

Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried. 

Jeff Tucker was here to discuss an %2 inch water line that busted in his rental house last Friday. 

Jeff was able to get the line crimped but was unsure where it went to. After discussion, the board 

asked that our crew put a line locator on the line to see where it is going and then we can decide 

how to proceed with this unknown line. The city crew will meet with Jeff next week and proceed 

with locate. 

Jennifer reported the puppy pound was inspected and it passed. 

Jennifer reported she has a court day of March 5% for a dog complaint. 

Clerk was asked to see if there were any damages to the bathrooms at Barlett Park when the 

pipes broke. 

Michele asked permission to go to her conference in March. Aldermen Zieber made a motion for 

her to go. Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Motion carried. 

Michele reported she will have a DNR wastewater inspection on March 25 at 10 am. They will 
lock at the lagoons, 2 lift stations and open 5 manholes. 

Michele reported that some of the water bills had to be estimated due to the weather this month. 

The Board discussed the street tax for the April ballot. The Aldermen wilt talk about it when they 

attend community meetings and thanked Amy for her letter in the paper. 

City Clerk talked about a proposed change of falt and spring cleanup. The board felt it was best to 

leave it on Saturdays.



City Clerk asked if the city wants to apply for a grant application for Region D. Board agreed to 

apply for benches for the walking trail. 

The board agreed to start working on budget and City Clerk and will get a rough draft for 

discussion at the last meeting in April and will have public hearing on June 11" for final ordinance. 

City Clerk will check with insurance company on a claim from January. 

With no further business, the next meeting will be on March 5th at 6:00pm. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 pm. 
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